
 

 

                                                                           

 
WOLVERHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL 

Woden Avenue, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton WV11 1PW 

Telephone: (01902) 556350     Email: office@wodensfield.org 

Headteacher: Mrs. S. Walker 

 

 

Ref: SW/AA 
Date: 6th July 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Your child will be bringing home their end of year report on Wednesday 12th July 2023. It will also contain information 
to support their return to school in September. I would appreciate if you could share your thoughts and comments 
about this year via the following link https://forms.office.com/e/dWttNZL9DS by end of day, Friday 21st July 2023. 
Your feedback is much appreciated and will help to inform school improvement actions. 
 
It has been wonderful to continue to experience assemblies and events that both home and school can share together. 
These include the Year 6 residential, F1 in Schools Challenge reaching the National Finals, Wodensfield celebrating 
their 90th Anniversary, the Planet Art Project, Sports Days and the Variety Performances. We also look forward to our 
Year 6 celebrations in the final week of term. On behalf of myself and the staff, we would like to thank you for your 
support throughout the year. 
 
I hope that you find your child’s report to be informative and that it also celebrates their strengths as well as next 
steps in learning. Please join us for our parents open evening on Thursday 13th July 2023 from 3.30pm to 5.30pm, 
where your chid(ren) will be able to show you their work and new classrooms. Details of new classes and teachers 
are included at the end of this letter. 
 
At this time of year, we always have to say our goodbyes.  
 

• Mrs Whittaker has been a Nursery Assistant at Wodensfield for over 15 years. She has supported our youngest 
children, giving them a wonderful start to their Wodensfield journey. We will all miss her and wish her all the best 
for the future. 

• Mrs Phillips has made the difficult decision to take early retirement. She has been a Nursery Nurse at Wodensfield 
for over 34 years. During this time, she has played a significant part in supporting our pupils at the beginning of 
their learning journey. She will be very much missed and we wish her all the best for the next chapter in her life. 

• Mrs Cowdrill will be taking maternity leave from September. We hope she finds time to rest and relax before Baby 
Cowdrill arrives.  

• Mrs Taylor-Ward will be joining the Wodensfield team, to cover Mrs Cowdrill’s maternity leave. 

• Mr Butler will also be joining as Site Manager. 
 
Perhaps, always one of the hardest goodbyes to make is to the Year 6 pupils. Throughout their time at Wodensfield, 
whether they joined in Nursery or Year 6, every child has made a lasting impression. It has been a privilege to support 
their learning and development throughout their time with us. Each one has developed talents and strengths that we 
know will prove invaluable in secondary school and beyond.  
 
School breaks up for the Summer holidays on Monday 24th July 2023 at 3.15pm. After school club closes at 4.15pm. 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/dWttNZL9DS


 

 

                                                                           

Classes from September 2023: 
 
Nursery :   Mrs Roycroft 
Reception E:   Miss Essex 
Reception F:   Miss Fellows 
1A:    Mrs Anderson 
1MP:    Mrs Moore-Patrick 
2K:    Mrs Khehra (formerly Miss Bansal) 
2H:    Miss Hill 
3G:    Miss Gabri 
3T/W:    Mrs Tromans and Miss Wright 
4I:    Miss Ingham 
4H/M:               Mrs Hoult and Mrs Millerin 
5S:               Mrs Shackleton 
5F:    Mr Fereday 
6B:  Mrs Batchelor 
6R:  Mr Richards 
 
In September, your child will move into the next year group.  
 

CURRENT CLASSES NEW CLASSES FOR SEPTEMBER 
New Intake Reception E – Miss Essex 

New Intake Reception F – Miss Fellows 

Current Reception E – Miss Essex New Class 1MP – Mrs Moore-Patrick 

Current Reception F – Miss Fellows New Class 1A – Mrs Anderson 

Current 1MP – Mrs Moore-Patrick New Class 2K – Mrs Khehra (formerly Miss Bansal) 

Current 1A – Mrs Anderson  New Class 2H – Miss Hill 

Current 2H – Miss Hill New Class 3G – Miss Gabri 

Current 2B – Miss Bansal  New Class 3T/W – Mrs Tromans & Miss Wright 

Current 3G – Miss Gabri New Class 4I – Miss Ingham 

Current 3W – Miss Wright New Class 4H/M – Mrs Hoult & Mrs Millerin 

Current 4I – Miss Ingham New Class 5F – Mr Fereday 

Current 4H/M – Mrs Hoult & Mrs Millerin New Class 5S – Mrs Shackleton 

Current 5F – Mr Fereday New Class 6B – Mrs Batchelor 

Current 5S – Mrs Shackleton New Class 6R – Mr Richards 

Current 6B – Mrs Batchelor 
Transition to Year 7 at Secondary School 

Current 6R – Mr Richards 

 
Mrs Oakley will continue working with children in Year 1 and Year 2. Mr Gould and Mr Sharpe will support Year 5 and 
6. Mrs Cowdrill/Mrs Taylor-Ward will be supporting children throughout the school with additional needs. 
 
School will begin next term for pupils on Tuesday 5th September 2023 at 8.40am from Year 1 to Year 6. Please note 
the induction timetable for Reception pupils will be sent in a separate letter to follow. 
 
Please make time over the summer holiday to rest and enjoy quality family time together, and we look forward to 
welcoming you back in September for another exciting academic year at Wodensfield. Thank you for your outstanding 
support this year. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs S. Walker 
Headteacher 


